

Head of School: Mr C Wilson

8th July 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

This week has seen a number of our children enjoy adventurous activities. Helford Class spent three action packed days at Carnyorth. Year Six enjoyed their transition days at their secondary schools, and then went tree climbing and joined Lynher Class today for water sports.

These experiences help to improve a number of aspects of our children's life and education. The events are all carefully planned and fully risk assessed by staff with up-to-date training. We ensure that any cost that is incurred for these events is kept to an absolute minimum. We do ask parents and guardians to contribute to these experiences in line with other schools locally and nationally and within Aspire's payment policy. We subsidise the cost wherever possible. All events are budgeted to break even – we never look to profit on any educational trip or residential.

Please help us by ensuring that educational experiences are paid for promptly, this will ensure that these experiences can continue to run and further enrich the education of our children. Thank you.

Next week is a very busy week at SLE. There are two sports afternoons. Reception, Year 1 and 2 on Tuesday and Years 3-6 on Wednesday. We hope the weather stays fine, the forecast is for sunny weather (at this time) so please ensure your child has all the necessary sun protection through the week and especially on their sports afternoon.

School reports for the year will be handed out next Friday 15th July. There will be an opportunity for you to speak with your child's present and future teacher at the end of year BBQ (details below). Thank you for your continued support.

Have a pleasant weekend

Mr Wilson

T: 01872 276372





Head of School: Mr C Wilson



FOSS Free BBQ

A reminder that FOSS are organising a free end of term BBQ for Thursday 21st July from the end of the school day to 5pm. Year 6 will be creating some fun games for everyone to take part in during the afternoon.



Headlice

The sunny weather has also seen an increase in the number of reported cases of headlice in the school. Please check your children's hair and treat as required, thank you.



Clubs

All clubs will finish for the end of year at the end of next week.



School Plays

Gannel Class – Thursday 14th July 6:pm Friday 15th July 1:30p.m

Lynher Class – Tuesday 19th July @ 5:30pm Booking available on P/Pay Monday 11th July

T: 01872 276372





Head of School: Mr C Wilson



New Nursery

We are very excited by the opening of our new nursery from September we will welcoming children from the age of three into our school environment. We have appointed two very experienced, dynamic and naturally caring members of staff who are very keen to get started planning, organising and providing high quality learning opportunities. We have a few places left, so if you are interested in your child, or know anyone who wishes their child to begin their educational journey with our nursery, please contact the school.

Important Dates

Tuesday 12th July 1pm KS1 Sports Day YR,1&2

Tuesday 19th July 1p.m KS1 Sports Day Reserve date in case of rain

Wednesday 13th July 1p.m KS2 Sports Day Y3,4,5, &6

Wednesday 20th July 1p.m KS2 Sports Day Reserve date in case of rain

Thursday 21st July 1.30pm Leavers Assembly

Non-Pupil Days/Term Dates 2021-22

Monday 25th July 2022 Tuesday 26th July 2022

Summer Term:

Last Day of Term Friday 22nd July 1.30 pm Finish

Autumn Term:

Tuesday 6th September 2022 for Years 1-6 Nursery and Reception Class will be on a staggered start.

T: 01872 276372





Head of School: Mr C Wilson



Helford Class at camp!

T: 01872 276372





Head of School: Mr C Wilson

T: 01872 276372

